TOWN OF COUNTY LINE

REGULAR MEETING

January 14, 2019

I. Call to order

Mayor Arthur Self called to order the regular meeting of the Council at 7:00 pm on January 14, 2019 in the Town Hall. The invocation was given by Myrtle Van Kleeck. The pledge of allegiance was said by all.

II. Roll call

1 .,

The roll call was had. The following persons were present: Mayor Arthur Self, councilor's Myrtle Van Kleeck, Eugene Kiley, and John King and Steve Brewer. Brenda Lowe was absent.

III. Approval of minutes and financial reports from last meeting

The minutes from December were read and a motion to accept them with correction was made by Steve Brewer and seconded by John King. Motion carried.

The financial reports from December were given. A motion to accept them was made by Eugene Kiley and seconded by Myrtle VanKleeck. Motion carried.

IV. Old Business

Mayor Self noted that some of our streetlights are still out. I need to re-submit the repair order for lights #11, 2 and 18. Also ask Alabama Power for a credit to our account for the lack of power used.

I am to follow up with the Alabama Lock & Key, as we are still interested in getting an estimate for a digital door lock to be installed on the front door of the Town Hall.

No changes in the broken storm drain cover on Green Acres Blvd. Still waiting on Vann Mulvehill.

Mayor Self noted that the requested road signs have been installed, except for the Town Limit sign, for which we are still waiting.

v. New Business

Mayor Self read a Letter of Resignation from the Town Clerk, Brenda Philpot.

A motion was made by Myrtle VanKleeck to appoint Lucy Kiley to be the new Town Clerk. This motion was seconded by John King.

Motion carried.

Mayor Self asked me to get an estimated cost to scrape and gravel Town Street.

The Mayor noted that we need another bank account setup and be designated to the funds that are received from "Moving Blount County Forward". These funds are to only be used for Roads and Education. I must inform Blount County of the new account number.

Attorney Greg Reid presented a proposal for the annexation of 266 acres down Deans Ferry Road. Discussion was had concerning the use of this property and the possible revenue for the Town. The Council agreed to consider it. Attorney Reid will present the necessary paperwork at the next meeting.

Malcolm Calvert asked the Mayor for a speed limit sign to be installed on Deans Ferry and Cobb-Brazeel roads. The Mayor agreed to check on this.

Burgaran Barana Bar

Because the control of the second of the control of